AGENDA ITEM NO. _ - &

Garden Grove Sanitary District

INTER-DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM

To: Matthew J. Fertal From: Keith G. Jones
Dept: General Manager Dept: Public Works
Subject: PAYMENT TO THE CITY OF STANTON Date: July 28, 2009

FOR THE SHARED SEWER AGREEMENT

OBIECTIVE

To request Garden Grove Sanitary District (GGSD) Board approval to deposit a
payment in the amount of $199,373, to the City of Stanton, per the shared sewer
agreement.

BACKGROUND

GGSD entered into a cooperative sanitary sewer agreement with the City of Stanton
on October 14, 2008, that defined responsibilities for GGSD and the City of Stanton
when addressing maintenance and operation of shared sanitary sewers. The
agreement requires that the GGSD deposit $199,373, with the City of Stanton for a
shared cost of upgrading its sewerage in exchange for capacity rights that allow for
a portion of GGSD’s sewer flow to pass through the City of Stanton sewer system.

DISCUSSION

The Garden Grove Boulevard Sewer Rehabilitation Project involves the design and
construction for replacement of approximately 2,175 lineal feet of joint use
sewerage facilities. This project will address capacity deficiencies located between
shared 15-inch pipelines along Garden Grove Boulevard from east of Beach
Boulevard to Hoover Street. The design is complete and construction began in April
2009. It is anticipated that the project will be completed in September 2009.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

The GGSD's shared cost of the design and construction services portion of the
project is set at 10.91 percent of $1,828,245, for a total of $199,373. This is a
pre-planned budget item and funds are available in Fund 631.
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COMMUNITY VISION IMPLEMENTATION

This project is consistent with the community vision for malntaining and upgrading
the sewer system to ensure maximum protection of public heaith and the
environment.

RECOMMENDATION
It is recommended that the GGSD Board:

« Approve the payment of the invoice in the amount of $199,373 to the
City of Stanton.

Recommended for Approval

. Y

Matth
General Manager

By: David E. Entsminger
Water Services Manager

Attachment 1: Location map
Attachment 2: City of Stanton letter of request for payment
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Attachment 2

April 15, 2009

Mr, David Entsminger
Water Services Manager
13802 Newhope Street
Garden Grove, CA 92844

Subject: City of Garden Grove portion of the Garden Grove Blvd. Sewer Rehabilitation Project

Dear Mr. Enlsminger:

This letter is being sent as a formal request from the City of Stanton regarding invoicing the City of Garden
Grove’s portion of the estimated cost for Garden Grove Bivd. Sewer Rehabilitation Project. The methodology to

divide cost for the Hoover Sirest sewer from the cost of the entire project is aitached to this invoice. A
breakdown is as follows:

Project Cost Total
Design $149.438
Construction $1,528,805
Construction Management $150,000
Total $1,828,245
GGSD Share (10.91%) $199,373

Please feel free to contact me at (714) 379-9222 ext. 204 if you have any questions or need additional
information. ‘

Sincerely,

_ Sean Crumby, P.E.
Director of Public Works/City Engineer

e . City Manager, Finance Department
Attachment: Cost Sharing Estimate



